
 
 
 

 

To: • Trust Chief Executives  
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• ICB Chief Executives 

• LMNS Chairs 
 

cc. • Regional Directors 

• Regional Chief Nurses 

• Regional Medical Directors 

• Regional Chief Midwives 

• Regional Obstetricians 
 

NHS England  
Wellington House 

133-155 Waterloo Road 
London 

SE1 8UG 

20 October 2022 
 

Dear colleagues 

Report following the Independent Investigation into East Kent 
Maternity and Neonatal Services 

Yesterday saw the publication Reading the Signals; Maternity and Neonatal Services in 

East Kent – the Report of the Independent Investigation. 

The report sets out the devastating consequences of failings and the unimaginable loss 

and harm suffered by families for which we are deeply sorry. 

This report reconfirms the requirement for your board to remain focused on delivering 

personalised and safe maternity and neonatal care. You must ensure that the 

experience of women, babies and families who use your services are listened to, 

understood and responded to with respect, compassion and kindness.  

The experiences bravely shared by families with the investigation team must be a 

catalyst for change. Every board member must examine the culture within their 

organisation and how they listen and respond to staff. You must take steps to assure 

yourselves, and the communities you serve, that the leadership and culture across your 

organisation(s) positively supports the care and experience you provide. 

We expect every Trust and ICB to review the findings of this report at its next public 

board meeting, and for boards to be clear about the action they will take, and how 

effective assurance mechanisms are at ‘reading the signals’.  

The report outlines four areas for action: 

• To get better at identifying poorly performing units 
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• Giving care with compassion and kindness 

• Teamworking with a common purpose 

• Responding to challenge with honesty. 

 

NHS England will be working with the Department of Health and Social Care and partner 

organisations to review the recommendations and implications for maternity and 

neonatal services and the wider NHS. 

In 2023 we will publish a single delivery plan for maternity and neonatal care which will 

bring together action required following this report, the report into maternity services at 

Shrewsbury and Telford NHS Foundation Trust, and NHS Long-Term Plan and Maternity 

Transformation Programme deliverables. 

The publication of the delivery plan should not delay your acting in response to this 

report and the actions you are taking in response to the report of the independent 

investigation at Shrewsbury and Telford NHS Foundation Trust. Immediate and 

sustainable action will save lives and improve the care and experience for women, 

babies and their families. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sir David Sloman Dame Ruth May Professor Stephen Powis 

Chief Operating Officer  Chief Nursing Officer National Medical Director 
NHS England   NHS England   NHS England   
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